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Local 
Retrenchments 

Continue 

While references to the 
Orwellian ::.yndrome are a lready 
being overworked, 1t 1s ditf1 
cult to resist an opportunit y. 
fhe Governor has stated the r e 
will be no layoffs of state em­
ployees this year, yet since 
our last newsletter, we have 
been informed that two 
groups on the Oneonta cam ­
pus have been designated as 
retrenchment units. Perhaps 
the Gove rnor meant he would 
not personally dismiss anyone, 
he would let someone else do 
It. 

In our case the retrench ­
ments have been initiated lo­
cally as a means of "real lo ­
ca ting resources." In othe r 
words, the specific l ines 
were not cut by Albany di ­
rective , and the Ii n es vacated 
will be used to hire other, 
different peop le . The re ­
trenchments affect six 
people, all tenured. One per ­
son has been shif ted to an ­
othe r line, one will be re ­
duced to part - ti me , and 
four wi ll be let go. UUP is 
fo llowing contract procedures 
hrough the Grievance Com ­

m ittee for those who have 
requested assistance. 

The vaga ri es of language 
usuage and language meaning 
make for entertaining and 
fascina ting study. Being lai d 
off, dismissed, let go , fired 
or retrenched 1s no fun at 
all, especially when it is 
through no fault of your own. 
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Parking Lots May Get 
Additional Lighting 

Inadequate lighting of the 
parking lots opposite the 
Adm1n15t rat1on and Fine Arts 
building5 and behind Milne 
Library was one of the top ­
ics discussed at a December 
12 Labor/Management meet ­
ing between UUP and the 
campus adm1nistrat1on. A 
number of inqu1 r1es and corn 
p laints had been rec eived by 
both groups conce rning the 
safety a nd security of ind1 -
v1duals using these parking 
lots after dark. Council 82 
(Publi c Safety) had also rec ­
ommended improving the 
I 1ghting in these areas. 

President Craven and 
Robert Adams both acknow I 

Volunteers 
Needed 

UUr' need3 vo lunteers who 
will r-')iedge an hour a week, or 
two hours a month o r even one 
hour a month-- when we are 
1n full session, at a time mu­
tually conven ient. What might 
we ask you to do? Perhaps 
help with the upcoming blood 
pressu re cl in1c , make a sign, 
do a bit of r esearch, make 
some phone calls, or office 
sit our new facility - noth -
ing th reatening, exhausting, 
demanding or immoral. If 
you can help us out, drop 
me a note with your name and 
the word "volunteer" on 1t 
(to: John Carney, room 222 
Ad. Bldg). I'll be in touch. 
You don 't have to be a 
member. But that would be 
nice too. Please. 

edged that they were aware 
of the probl e m and had re 
quested money 1n the co l 
lege 's budget to cor 
rect 1 t. If the money 1s pro ­
vided, contracts could be let 
this summer to 1 mp rove the 
I 1ghting. In the m eantime, at 
the suggestion ot Chapter 
President, John Carney, the 
poss1b1I1ty of moving some 
existing I 1ght stancheons 
from underutilized areas on 
campus will be consider ed. 
A th1 rd alternative was for 
UUP to employ politica l 
channels to determine 1t un ­
used Department of rrans 
portat1on fi xtures cou ld be 
brought to the campu5. 

Candidates 
Wanted 

"Wanted: F resh Blood." 
This 1s not a personal ad 
placed by Count Dracula, but 
rather a heartfelt cal I from 
your Chapter's current Exec­
utive Board. 

The time for Chapte r elec ­
tions 1s rapidl y approaching -
a time for new faces, d i ffer ­
ent perspectives, and revived 
ene rgy. Among SUCO's more 
than 300 U UP members are 
those who have an interest in 
the functioning and accomp l ish ­
ments of the1 r union, an inter ­
est st rong enough to cause the 
investment of some time and 
energy in the cause. 

Think about it. We need you . 
U UP needs you. You need you. 
Consider running for a Chapte r 
office! 



' 
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UUP President 'Disappointed' 
With Proposed SUNY Budget 

Tne President of the United 
Un1vers1ty Professions recently 
expressed "d1sappo1ntment" 
over Governor Cuomo ' s pro­
posed budget tor SUNY. 

President Nuala Drescher 
declared, "We're sorry to see 
the Governor has proposed a 
tu1t1on increase of $200. fh1s 
amounts to a tax increase for 
300,000 farn1l1es. When you 
consider that tu1t1on rose $300 
last year, the increase adds 
up to a difficult burden for 
this segment of our popula ­
tion. The bottom line 1s that 
the door to a college educa­
tion wi ll be closed to ci t izens 
who have no other place to 
go. 

"The budge i. as proposed 
continues the reduction of 
employees in SUNY for the 
tenth straight year. It's 
really disheartening to find 
that what the Governor ad ­
vertised as the '1::3 udget of 
the Future' proposes still 
another backward step in 
SUNY staffing. 

We have wa1 ted ten years 
tor a budget which offers a 
leve l of state support that 1s 
not regressive 1n terms of 
staffing or student costs . We 
hope the Legislature will 
move to alleviate this prob l em. 

We also have serious reser­
vations about the new ele-

ments which are reported to 
contribute to a greater meas 
ure of managerial flexibility. 
The two year experiment with 
lump sum budgeting may well 
prove to be a more efficient 
device for retrenching. It 1s 
clear that the Budget Divi­
sion sees 1t as a cost saving 
instrument, while the Univer 
sity suggests that 1t could 
prove to be a more etfect1ve 
way of 1nsur1ng quality. Past 
struggles between these two 
bodies have long since taught 
us who has the power. There 
fore, all moves tor managerial 
flexibility shall be carefully 
evaluated and watched I 1ke 
the proverbial hawk." 

Governor Says Future Closings of 
N. Y. Higher Ed Units Possible 

I he fol lowing excerpt from 
Governor Cuomo's 'State of 
the State' Message, de five red 
to the Albany Legislature on 
Jar.uary 4, 1984, 1s relevant 
to all UUP ana barga ining 
unit members. 

"The 1ncreas1ng level of 
tension between the pub I 1c 
and independel"lt sectors 1n 
higher education is a rr.atter 
0f regret and concern. It is 
especially so because of the 
ant1c1pated dec.l 1ne 1n the 
college age population over 
the next decade. 

"Some would have the State 
fix a pol icy that guarantees a 
ce r ta1n market share to each 
sec tor. to the State University, 
the City Un1vers1ty and t he 
independent 1nst1tut 1ons. I be-

l1eve such a policy of art1f1 
c1al allocation would be as 
inappropriate 1n higher educa 
t1on as 1n any other sector 
of publ 1c service. In the years 
ahead we must have the cour 
age and wisdom to cons ider 
the possible c losure of partic 
ular inst itutions 1n each sec ­
tor, not as the result of some 
mindless demand for parity, 
but rather 1n response to the 
demands of students and the 
ava1lab1l1ty of resources w1th-
1n particular geographic re ­
gions. 

"No sector of higher edu ­
cation can expect long term 
guarantees of domination 1n 
any given field such as sci­
ence and engineering. I ex -

pect this philosophy to be 
reflected 1n the Regent's 
Master Plan tor Higher Edu 
cation to be developed this 
year and submitted to us for 
approval. 

"I will work with the ~t2te 
and City Un1vers1ty 1::3oards ot 
Trustees in the1 r internal and 
external review processes to 
1dent1ty tt·.ose prior1t1es that 
w 111 ass 1st us to chart a 
course for the Un1vers1t1es 
into the twenty - first century. 
In the Executive Budget, I 
will also offer several recom ­
mendations to increase the 
power of the State University 
and City Un1vers1ty Trus tees 
to al locate their scarce re­
sources 1n ways they judge 
to be the most effective. 
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1983-84 Chapter Officers 

John J. Carney, Jr. 

Chapter President 
Office: Admin 222 

(3402) 
Home: 432-5360 

Coo rdina tes, facilitates and 
presides over Chapter activi­
ties; UUP Delegate; member 
of Finance Committee, Nego­
tiating Committee, and Con­
tract Disparity Committee 
(statewide). 

Loraine Tyler 

Benefits Chair 
Office: Home Ee 214B 

(2123) 
Home: 433-2452 

Resource person for informa­
tion on benefits available to 
Chapter members; coordinates 
research and inqui ries about 
possible and proposed benefits. 

Robert Schorf 

Election Tabulation 
Office: IRC B-11 

(3318) 

Coordinates tabulation of all 
Chapter election results. 

Fred Miller 

Academi c Vice President 
Office: FA Stage Shop 

(2135 or 3414) 
Home: 432-0404 

Coordinates matters affecting 
the bargaining unit's academic 
members; member of Chapter 
Executive Board; UUP Dele ­
gate; local Chapter represen­
tative to and officer of the 
Tri -County Labor Council; 
N YSUT delegate (statewide); 
AFT delegate (statewide); 
Academic Vice President 
(statewide); member of Exec­
utive Board (statewide); mem­
ber of various committees 
(statewide); New York State 
AFL/CIO delegate. 

Harry Bergstein 

Retired/Part - Time Members 
Chair 

Office: Fitzelle 507 
(3221) 

Home: 432 -8146 

Coordinates all matters affect­
ing people in these two special 
membership categories. At ­
tempts to assess problems 
unique to these two g roups 
and bring such problems and 
suggested solutions to the 
attention of the local and 
state - wide leadership. Also, 
assists in identifying and re­
cruiting members in these 
categories. 

Dennis Selzner 

Professional Vice President 
Office: Admin 128 

(3182) 
Home: 432-2362 

Coordinates matters affecting 
the bargaining unit's profes­
sional members; member of 
Chapter Executive Board; co­
editor of Chapter newsletter; 
UUP Daegate: coordinates 
Chapter file on volunteer 
workers; Chapter advisor on 
Campus Promotion Review 
Panel; Chapter advisor on Cam­
pus Committee on Professional 
Evaluation; member of Legis­
lative Committee and Con­
tract Committee for Promo­
tion and Classification Study 
(statewide). 

Bruce Dayton 

Health and Safety Chair 
Office: Science Bldg. 1 , 314 

(3899) 
Home: 432 - 6171 

Attempts to identify problems 
related to health and safety, 
to bring such problems to the 
attention of the local and 
state-wide leadership, and 
when called upon, to coor ­
dinate with the state-wide 
Labor/Management Committee 
on health and safety and/or 
local campus health and 
safety officials. 
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Joseph Baldwin 

Treasurer 
Office: Admin 320 

(2124) 
Home: 432-8612 

Prepares Chapter budget; pays 
Chapter expenses; cooperates 
in Chapter audit; reviews on­
going Chapter expenses; mem­
ber of Chapter Executive 
Board; member of Elections 
and Credentials Committee 
(statewide). 

John Mazarak 

Delegate and Membership Chair 
Office: FA 115 

(3415) 
Home: 432-3723 

Coordinates recruiting of new 
members; UUP Delegate; main­
tains current membership 
list and mailing addresses; mem­
ber of Chapter Executive 
Board. 

Arthur Dauria 

Alternate Delegate 
Office: Admin 223 

(3401) 
Home: 433-2466 

Alternate UUP Delegate; de­
velops area impact study. 

Paul Jensen 

Secretary 
Office: IRC B-8 

(3311) 
Home: 432-8632 

Prepares minutes· of meetings; 
arranges and announces meet­
ing times and places; coor­
dinates Chapter correspon­
dence; co-editor of Chapter 
newsletter; member of Chap­
ter Executive Board. 

Dennis Shea 

Constitution Revision 
Chair 

Office: Phys Sc i 133 
(3450) 

Home: 432-6332 

Coordinates revision of Chap­
ter Constitution to reflect 
changes in State UUP Consti­
tution. 

Charles Reimer 

Vote/Cope• Coordinator 
Office: Fitzelle 211 A 

(3277) 
Home: 432-6377 

Plans and administers yearly 
campus-wide Vote/Cope cam­
paign in coordination with the 
state-wide campaign. Forwards 
our reccrmmendatiuns for dis­
bursement of Vote/Cope funds 
to the state- wide committee 
(•vote/Cope is the UUP/ 
NYSUT political action com­
mittee) . 

Janet Potter 

Delegate and Grievance Chair 
Office: Milne Library 

(2453) 
Home: 432-1146 

Chairs Chapter Grievance Com­
mittee; UUP Delegate; Chapter 
grievance and IP resource per­
son; assists members initiat­
ing grievances ; coordinates 
Chapter resource I ibrarian con­
cerns; member of Chapter Ex­
ecutive Board; member of Ne­
gotiating Team (statewide). 

William Benedict 

Delegate and Political 
Action Chair 

Office: Alumni 118 
(2474) 

Home: 286-7775 

Plans and coordinates lob­
bying activities; coordinates 
contacts with local, county 
and state legislators; UUP 
Delegate; member of Chapter 
Executive Board. 
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UUP Delegates Meet 
The Winter Delegate As­

sembly of UUP was held at 
the Hilton Hotel 1n Albany 
on February 3-4, 1984. Rep 
resenting the Oneonta Chap ­
ter were John Carney, Dennis 
Selzner, Bill Benedict, Janet 
Potter, John Mazarak, and 
Joe Baldwin. Fred Miller, as 
statewide Vice President for 
Academics, was a lso 1n at ­
tendance. 

Major items on the Dele­
gate Assembly' s agenda in­
cluded the proposed Execu­
tive budget for SUNY, the 

New Paltz engineering pro ­
gram recently disapproved by 
the New York State Board of 
Regents, internal UUP voting 
procedures for the election 
of representatives to affili ­
ates' conventions, and UUP's 
efforts to help restore the 
University Excellence Awards 
which were suspended this 
year. 

A full report on the Dele ­
gate Assembly will be given 
at the Chapter meeting on 
February 16 at 12:00 Noon in 
the Hunt Union Red Room. 

EAP Begins Operations 
Oneonta's Employee Assis ­

tance Program became a re ­
al 1ty on January 25, 1984 
with the off 1c 1al s1gn1ng of 
the By-laws and Policy Guide­
lines for the program. The 
11 - month effort to es tab I 1sh 
an EAP on campus culminated 
1n this br ief ceremony, held 
1n the Hunt Union Faculty 
D1n1ng Room and attended by 
representat ives from each of 
the labor and management 

groups sponsoring the program . 
Dr. Stan l ey Wei sberger has 

been selected as the EAP 
coordinator , w 1th 115 Alumni 
Hall serv ing as the program's 
central office. The committee 
which 1nit1ally established the 
program will continue t o 
serve 1n an advi sory capacity. 

Anyone wi shing further in­
formation should contact 
Stan Wei sbe rger in Alumni 
Hall , ( -3452). 

COMMI r r~E COMPLE fES EAF Sf An I - UP -- Committee 
members responsible tor the 11 - CT.onth effort to organize an 
EAP at SUCO are (L to r.): William Ryan, Janette Robert­
son, Stanley Weisberger (Program Coordinator-), Lucille Cope, 
Donna Sha•1er, Thelma Apicella, Richard Halstead (Committee 
Chairman), and Dorris Spearbeck. 

February 13 , l!J84 

Membership 
Report 

Semester - end changes in 
personnel have temporarily 
c I ouded the facts of U UP 
membership on the SUCO cam­
pus, but indications are that 
we still hover at just above 
70% of those eligible for mem­
bership. 

In an evolving pattern, the 
college sometimes hires part ­
time personnel to fill posi ­
tions formerly held by full­
time people, and some of 
these part - timers a re not yet 
aware that they can join UUP. 
Because the agency fee is de ­
ducted for all these people-­
both faculty and professional 
staff-- it 1s 1n their best in­
terest to become members. 

Any increase in our local 
membership wi ll yie ld bene­
ficial results for SUNY in 
general, and for SUCO in par­
ticular. Additional member­
ship gives the statewide UUP 
greater potency in contract 
negotiations and provides 
more leverage as our repre ­
sentatives work to gai n the 
support of State Legislators. 
Locally, a larger SUCO mem­
bership would give this cam­
pus more representatives to 
speak for ou r particular needs. 

Eligible individuals may ob­
tain membership information 
and a new "Membership Bene ­
fits" booklet by contacti ng 
Membership Chair John 
Mazarak at Fine Arts 115 
( -3415) or President John 
Carney at Admin. 222 
( -3402). 

NEXT CHAPTER 
MEETING 

February 16, 1984 
12:00 Noon 

Hunt Union Red Room 

I • 


